
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

It has been a lovely start to the summer term of this academic year. The 
children have settled into school well and have spoken positively about 
their Easter breaks and all the lovely things that they did. I know the 
weather in the second week was not as good as the first, but I hope this did 
not stop you enjoying the holidays. It seems an age ago that I wrote the last 
newsletter. I just wanted to say what lovely end of term events we had in 
school. I really enjoyed the egg and spoon races, especially with the real 
eggs in the finals! I also very much enjoyed the Lanesend Great Bake Off. I 
was so impressed with the children and their baking skills. I definitely have 
the impression that the children  would like to do more cooking and baking 
in school. Our curriculum focus this term, ‘The Power of Creativity’ will 
allow lots of creativity in the kitchen, but also as part of the curriculum 
too. More on this a little later.  

I also wanted to mention something that happened before the end of term 
which is that our lovely Miss Westbrook was nominated and awarded the 
‘Making a Difference in Schools Sport Award’ by the Isle of Wight Sports 
Foundation. We are so proud that Miss Westbrook has been recognised for 
her love and passion for all things sports; her commitment to Lanesend 
sporting events never goes unnoticed. Thank you Miss Westbrook.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are also now busy preparing for our Festival on the Field event to 
celebrate the King’s Coronation. I was very pleased to see two Royal visitors 
in my office this morning, but I have put them up somewhere safe as Daisy 
had her eye on them! I think she thought they were her new toys! I have not 
looked at the long term weather forecast yet. (My husband said it is so 
unreliable but I like to look in the hope that we will have sunshine!) I do 
hope you have been doing a sunshine dance; I do this daily! We have now 
also priced up the afternoon tea with scone, jam and clotted cream and 
bottomless tea, coffee or squash and an order form will be coming out today 
if you would like to pre-order Royal afternoon tea! We will have ice cream 
for sale and a sweet trolley too on the afternoon. I know that Maddie has 
kindly put out request for sweet donations as this was a great success at last 
year’s summer celebration. The children came come to school on our 
Coronation Day dressed in red, white and blue. We will have lots of activities 
for the children to do as well as entertainment from Chris Quinton and the 
children. Chartwell's are also doing a special Coronation Lunch on this day 
too if you would like to order this. It is not too late to sign up and we would 
really love you to join us for our community celebration.  

I really loved seeing all the lovely activities that the children took part in 
over the Easter holidays. The Den is open for our two week May break, 
apart from Bank Holiday Monday on 29th May. The booking is available on 
School Money and will close on Tuesday 23rd May so that we can ensure 
that the provision is viable. The summer holiday Den is also available to 
book too if you wish to be really organised! Please email 
families@lanesendpri.iow.sch.uk with the hours you need.  

 

 

 

It is nearly time for our Year 4 children to make their way home and get 
packed for their residential to Little Canada! They are so excited! I am 
looking forward to lots of photos but also visiting them over the weekend 
too to see how they are getting on. I have booked in a Year 3 meeting for 
next year’s residential on Tuesday 16th May at 5.30pm in school.  

Also this week, we have our Year 5 starting their UKSA Watersports 
programme. This is a little earlier than we usually do this but I am sure the 
children will love it and enjoy all the activities out on the water. Water 
seems to be the theme this half term as Year 1 have their first swimming 
lessons at UKSA starting next Wednesday 26th April. As part of our 
swimming and watersports programme the children do learn about water 
safety. I have also included information on this newsletter all about water 
safety as we approach the beach season. I cannot wait! I did have a little 
paddle in the holidays and it was cold, but I am hoping for a first swim very 
soon!  

Tomorrow we have set aside a day to start creating our Queen’s Garden. If 
you are available tomorrow and can help we would love to see you. The 
offer of a free lunch is also available and it is Fish and Chip Friday...who 
would not be tempted!  

This week, or early next week, you will receive a newsletter and 
curriculum jigsaw for the summer term from your child’s year group. ‘The 
Power of Creativity’ looks like an exciting focus for this term and the 
learning and activities planned I hope will inspire the children in their own 
creativity now and in the future. As part of the learning this term, we are 
going to take all the children to visit the Quay Arts Centre for a workshop 
and look at the current exhibition which is by a local artist and we are also 
hoping he will visit us. The trips begin weekly from 1st May and we will 
send out a school form for consent and further information shortly. We are 
looking to may be use buses to get into Newport or shuttle with our mini 
buses so that there is no cost for these trips at all! We do also have some 
other trips in process; one to London and one to the Salisbury Sculpture 
Centre and a possible one to Southampton Art Gallery, but these we cannot 
do without a cost. We are just seeing how we can do this with minimum 
expense but also apply for grants.  

Thank you to those families who have supported our request to ensure our 
uniform is being worn correctly. It really does make a difference to the 
children and their sense of belonging to the school.  

As you may be aware there are some more planned strike days upcoming 
for the 27th April  and 2nd May. The school will remain open.  

I have been in touch with the new Headteacher and she is hoping to make 
her visit to the school on Wednesday 3rd May and I will confirm this when it 
is finalised. I am really looking forward to meeting Mrs Sutton and share all 
the wonderful things about our school.  

As we all know, in life things change. My favourite singer, David Bowie 
wrote about this in a song called ‘Changes’ and we experience change here 
at Lanesend all the time. Change is good for us. Our lovely Vicki Wallis is 
making a big change and will be leaving us to join a school on the mainland 
at the end of this half term. Vicki has been instrumental in supporting and 
developing SEND in our school and I know we will all miss her but I wish to 
thank her for her support and dedication to the children and families in 
school since she joined us 10 years ago. I am sure we will all want to wish 
her well on our her adventure.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

 Caroline Sice , Headteacher  
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FOR YOU 

A huge welcome to Lois, Lennon 

and Lyla Allaway who joined our 

Lanesend family this week 
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Dates for your Diary  

Friday 21st April—Year 4 

children at Little Canada 

Friday 21st April—

Watersports Year 5 begins 

Fridays 1pm-4pm UKSA 

Wednesday 26th April—

Year 1 Swimming begins  

Well done to Eila 

for your fantastic 

Octopus 2 

swimming award 

and Jenson 

McLaughlin for 

gaining your white 

belt! Fantastic! 



Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... Patterns using objects and colour. Digraph sounds 
ai,ee,igh,oa in words and common exception words, story of The the Very Hungry 

caterpillar and our sentence writing on this.  

Words to use... boat, coat, jeep, sight, sail, tail. Common exception words: pull, full. 
Repetition, ABAA, AABB 

Tips for the week... What patterns can you see around your home? 
We have been reading... The Very Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle 

Year 1— Talk to me about...days of the week and months of the year. Help me practise 
these in order- ask me which day it was yesterday and what day it is tomorrow.  

Words to use...months, days, yesterday, tomorrow.  
Tips for the week...we've been learning about nouns and adjectives- help me practise 

these when out and about.  
We have been reading...The King's Pants 

Year 2—Talk to me about ... expanded noun phrases.  

Words to use …nouns, adjectives, describing, names. 

Tips for the week...Remember TTRockstars to help us with our multiplication. 

We have been reading... The far away tree, The worst witch.  

Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT... Islam 

WORDS TO USE... religion, pillars, Mohammad, prophet, Allah, mosque 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK... Check your books with exaggerated character descriptions 
similar to the ones used by Roald Dahl. 

WE ARE READING... The Twits, by Roald Dahl 

Year 4—Talk to me about Little Canada, what did we get up to? What challenges us? 
What are we most proud of? Would we recommend it to Year 3 next year?  

Tip of the week, if at first you don't succeed, try, try again.  

We have been reading a extracts from Roald Dahl's 'Revolting Rhymes' and Michael 
Morpurgo's 'Little Manfred'.  

Year 5— Talk to me about... why our curriculum focus links to Crayola this term. 

Words to use... perimeter, area, compound shapes, rectilinear shapes, centimetres, 
millimetres and metres squared. 

Tips for the week... Calculate the area of a compound rectilinear shape by splitting it 
into rectangles first. 

We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll. 
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7th January 2022 



SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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We are currently top of the 

leader board for Schools 

Walk— Walk The Wight.  

Skill of the month... SPEAKING 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started 

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone/speaking-getting-started
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